MINUTES OF STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

OF THE 

DEL MONTE BEACH NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

August 17, 2023
A Steering Committee Meeting of the Del Monte Beach Neighborhood Association was held at 145 Spray on August 17, 2023.  Attending were Joe Fogel, Carol Harpster, Larry Gamble, Jayme Fields, Marigrace Gamble, Lori Mazzuca, Gerry Swisher, and David Potter. Marian Deering, Andrea Olsen-Medina and Katherine Barry were absent. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:12 pm by President Joe Fogel.  Lori moved, and Gerry seconded a motion that the Minutes of the meeting of July 11, 2023 be approved, which passed unanimously.
Treasurer Larry Gamble said that the balance in the bank is $7,972.70; a check for the sum of $180.00 was given to Joe to reimburse him for the Wik domain website expense.  Joe was asked to get information from his daughter regarding how to get into the website and the password.
Since the By-Laws Committee has not yet met to finalize the changes to our By-Laws, this matter was continued to our next Steering Committee meeting.
Plans for the September 16th Street Party on Dunecrest were discussed.  Marigrace has hired a “taco man” to make tacos and trimmings on site for 40 people at a cost of $800.  

There will be three tables for welcoming and providing name tags, a suggestion box, drinks and finger desserts, and a showing of the history of our neighborhood. Lori will ask Santo to provide garbage cans.  Marigrace said that Laurie has offered to bring flowers and Gerry will ask the Sea Dogs to provide music. Joe will email again to the list of residents inviting all to come.  It was agreed that there be no charges, but applications to join the Association will be provided. We will invite the Mayor, Santo, Thys, Dennis, the Police Chief and the Fire Chief.  Gerry gave $200 to Marigrace to order more tacos so that the military residents could be invited to attend.
Jayme introduced Jeff White who will be the alternate NCIP for Del Monte Beach.  She stated that the Monterey City Council will meet on September 19, 2023 and may approve 48 projects, 6 of which are our projects: (1) Boardwalk repair and replacement, costing $175,000; (2) Extension of path and mat; (3) Tot Lot resurfacing and shade structure costing $60,000; (4) Entry and exit fence costing $225,000; (5) Entrance road repair or replacement; and (6) Cameras. 

The next meeting will be on October 24, 2023, at 6:00 pm at 145 Spray Avenue.

There being no further business, the meeting closed.

Carol Harpster, Secretary

